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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter April 22, 1982 

OFFICE OF UNIVERSITY RELATIONS• NEWS BUREAU• MARSHALL UNIVERSITY• HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 25701 

Faculty election concludes on April 30 
Ballots for the gen ral fa ul ty elec;tion of standing 

commi t tee member wi ll be d istribu ted today (Apr i l 22) 
or tomorrow and balloting will conc lud at 4 p.m. Friday, 
Apr i l 30, according to MU Registrar Rober t H. Eddin . 

Ballo ts mu t be cast in person in the academi dean's 
offi ce of eac h fa ul ty memb r, the reg istrar said . 

Nominati ons for commit tee posts and representation 
to boards were mad in a faculty meeting on Tuesday, 
April 20. Elected at the meeting to serve on the Hearing 
Board at the instru ctor level were: M arjorie Kea tl ey, 
James McWhorter and Debbie Egekvist. 

Nominations to other committees are: 
STUDENT CONDUCT (Vote for one)-David Patterson, 

B.R. Smith and Douglas Holcombe. 

Faculty, staff volunteers 
to serve midnight breakfast 

Bus boy? Cashier? Waiter? Food server or short­
order cook? 

Which role will MU President Robert B. Hayes be 
assigned at the Midnight Breakfast Special on Mon­
day, May 3, from 10:30 p.m. to 12:30 a.m. in Twin 
Towers Cafeteria? 

MU faculty and staff members are invited to find 
out by volunteering to join him in serving breakfast 
to students, according to Ray Welty, assistant hous­
ing director. 

Sponsored by th Res idence Hall Governm ent 
Association in cooperation with Custom Food Cor­
poration, the Midnight Breakfast Special is a 
chance for faculty and staff to provide a light­
hearted break for students during finals week, 
Welty said . 

"It's all in fun and will only involve a few hours 
of the volunteers' time," Welty said . Volunteers for 
the labor force are requested to call the Housing 
Office, 6765 by Tuesday, April 27. 

Mainz chamber orchestra 
closes forum season Tuesday 

The Marshall Artists Series Forum Division will close 
its 1981-82 season with a performance by the Mainz 
Chamber Orchestra at 8 p.m. Tuesday, April 27, in Old 
Main Auditorium. · 

General admission tickets at $4 each for adults and $2 
each for youth age 17 and under are available from the 
Artist Series Office, Memorial Student Center 1W22. 
They also will be sold at the door. Forum members will 
be admitted by season ticket. 

Appearing with the orchestra will be American pianist 
Nina Tichman who will be featured in a performance of 
Bach's "Piano Concerto in D Minor." 

FACULTY SERVICE COMMITTEE (Vote for one)-Elma 
Chapman and Jim Rogers. 

COMMENCEMENT AND HONORARY DEGREES 
(Vote for two)-Frank Riddel, Carl Johnson, James Mc­
Queeny and John Hubbard . 

ATHLETIC COMMITTEE (Vote for two)-Mary Mar­
shall , Olive Hager, James Taggart, Ben Miller, Bill 
Westbrook and Steve Lahoda . 

PUBLIC RELATIONS AND PUBLICATIONS COMMIT­
TEE (Vote for three)-Tom Derzypolski, Dick Lemke, 
Hymen Hart and Corazon Almalel. 

MEMORIAL STUDENT CENTER BOARD (Vote for 
one)-James Mcwhorter and Phil Carter. 

INSTITUTIONAL BOARD OF ADVISORS (Vote for 
one) Elinore Taylor, Sam Clagg, Dorothy Hicks and Paul 
Bal shaw. 

HEARING COMMITTEE, PROFESSOR RANK (Vote for 
four)-Dan Babb, Danny Fulks, Joan Adkins, Tony 
Williams and Stanley Ash . 

HEARING COMMITTEE, ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR 
RANK (Vote for three)-Mary Marshall, Elaine Baker, 
Thomas Weaks, Virginia Plumley, John Mead and Steve 
Mewaldt. 

HEARING COMMITTEE, ASSISTANT PROFESSOR 
RANK (Vote for three)-Kathy Chezik, Rob Mutchnick, 
Christopher Dolmetsch, Luther White, Boots Dilley and 
Betty Jo Jarrel I. 

REPRESENTATIVE TO BOR ADVISORY COUNCIL OF 
FACULTY (Vote for one. Highest vote-getter represen­
tative, next highest to be alternate .)~lair Matz, Frank 
Aldred, Ben Miller and Paul Whear. 

MU theatre production of 
'Romeo and Juliet' continues 

Marshall University Theatre will present 
Shakespeare's romantic tragedy, "Romeo and Juliet," at 
8 o'clock tonight through Saturday in Old Main 
Auditorium. 

Starring in the title roles will be Dan Henthorn of New 
Martinsville and Kendra Lanette Egnor of Huntington, 
according to the director, Dr. Elaine A. Novak, MU pro­
fessor of speech. 

Reserved seat tickets may be purchased at $2 .50 each 
from the Theatre Box Office in Old Main 107 weekdays 
between 1 and 4 p.m. Ticket orders may be placed by 
telephoning the box off ice, 696-2306. 

Classified staff elections 
Classified staff employees will elect representatives to 

the MU Institutional Board of Advisors and the Board of 
Regents' Advisory Council of Classified Employees at 
3:30 p.m. Thursday, April 29, in Old Main Auditorium. 
MU President Robert B. Hayes has requested supervisors 
to release their personnel to participate in the election. 



MU faculty and staff achievements, activities . .. 
DR. WILLIAM A. McDOWELL, Counseling/Rehabilita­

tion Department chairman, presented a two-hour 
workshop, "Your Perceptions of Death," on March 30 as 
part of the Huntington Hospice Training Program. 

DR. ROBERT L. DINGMAN, professor of counsel­
ing/rehabilitation, has been named to a national task 
force on supervision by the president-elect of the 
Association for Counselor Education and Supervision, a 
division of the American Personnel and Guidance 
Association. 

DR. ROBERT F. MADDOX, History Department chair­
man, conducted a seminar at the South Charleston 
Public Library on Oral History and Local History on April 
6. 

DR. DONALD TARTER, Biological Sciences Depart­
ment chairman, and DR. RALPH TAYLOR, associate pro­
fessor, along with seven graduate students from the 
department attended the 57th annual meeting of the 
West Virginia Academy of Science on April 3 at Davis 
and Elkins College. Taylor presented a paper, "A list of 
freshwater mussels suggested for designation as rare, en-

Personnel personals ... 
Kathleen Marie O'Hanlon has been accepted by the 

Marshall University School of Medicine into the Fall 
1982 entering class. She recently received the Harold E. 
Ward Prize in Biology for outstanding work. She is the 
wife of Dan O'Hanlon, acting chairman of the Criminal 
Justice Department. 

Janet E. Gregory successfully defended her doctoral 
dissertation, "Structural Determinants of Education and 
Socialization on Tanna, Vanuatu," at the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill on April 16. The wife of Dr. 
Robert J. Gregory, assistant professor of counsel­
ing/rehabilitation, she has been a student in UNC's 
Special Education Department, School of Education. 

David Norris, instructional television services techni­
cian, and his wife Connie are the parents of a 6 lbs. 7 oz. 
son, David Michael, born April 16 at Lawrence County 
General Hospital. 

Proud of a family members' achievement? Is there a 
new baby at your house? Is there something else you 
would like to share with your colleagues? "Personnel per­
sonals" is just the place. Send your information to Judith 
Casto, University Relations, Old Main 102. 

Excused absences ... 

Absences have been excused by the respective college 
deans for the following: 

APRIL 4-Men's Tennis Team. 
APRIL 13-Women's Track Team. 
APRIL 15-1~Men's Golf Team. 
APRIL 16-Women's Track Team. 
APRIL 18-21-Jazz Ensemble members. 
APRIL 15, 19-22-Symphonic Choir members. 

Campus job openings ... 

The Personnel Office has announced the following 
campus job openings: 
Accounting Clerk II, Accounting Division, Pay Grade 3, deadline April 
23. 

Pasteup Clerk/Typesetter, Publications, Pay Grade 4, deadline April 
23. 

For additional information or to apply contact the Per­
sonnel Office at 6455. 

dangered or threatened in West Virginia." Dr. Tarter 
presented a paper entitled "Low pH tolerance, under 
laboratory conditions of the nymphs of three congeneric 
mayflies, Baetisca berneri, B. carolina and B. lacustris." 

DR. JOSE PH WYATT, assistant professor of 
psychology, has a paper, "The Educationally-Oriented 
Adult: Attitudes toward Sex Education," accepted for 
publication in the Spring 1982 issue of the Journal of Sex 
Education and Therapy. Chere Stewart-Newman, an 
undergraduate student, is co-author. 

DR. JOHN L. HUBBARD, assistant professor of 
chemistry, is the senior author of two papers presented 
at the 183rd national meeting of the American Chemical 
Society March 28-April 2 in Las Vegas. He presented the 
paper, "Reaction of Organoboranes with Aluminum 
Hydride: A Novel Approach to the Synthesis of 
Alkylaluminum Compounds," which was co-authored 
with graduate student John A. Ferullo. Co-author and 
under-graduate research assistant David M. Josephs 
presented the other paper, "Reaction of Organoboranes 
with Diisobutylaluminum Hydride: A Novel Approach to 
Alkylaluminums Using Mild Conditions," as part of the 
fourth ACS National Student Affiliate Research Sym­
posium. The research for both papers was supported in 
part by a Research Corporation grant. 

DR. PATRICIA EISENMAN, associate professor of 
physical education, is the author of "Coaches' Guide to 
Nutrition and Weight Control," which was published by 
Human Kinetics of Champaign, Ill., in February. 

DR. BRADFORD DeVOS, professor of music; DR. 
WILLIAM P. SULLIVAN, English Department chairman; 
DR. WARREN W. WOODEN, professor of English, and 
DR. JOAN F. GILLILAND, assistant professor of English, 
attended the ninth annual meeting of the Shakespeare 
and Renaissance Association of West Virginia on April 
16-17 in Morgantown. Dr. Gilliland presented a paper, 
"Audience Participation in Nashe's 'Have With You to 
Saffron-Walden.'" Wooden is a member of the associa­
tion's executive board. 

DR. PAMELA McGUIRE, assistant professor of speech, 
and PATRICIA MICELI, instructor, presented a Language 
Therapy in the Public Schools Workshop on March 26 at 
the annual meeting of the West Virginia Speech and 
Hearing Association at Pipestem State Park. 

DR. ROBERT P. ALEXANDER, Management Depart­
ment chairman, conducted two workshops at the annual 
Business, Industry and Education Conference held in 
Portsmouth, Ohio, March 25. The topics were "Non­
Verbal Communication" and "Communication for Beter 
Productivity. He also spoke to the Huntington Alloys' 
Management Methods Study Group on March 23 on the 
subject, "Management as It Relates to City Manage­
ment." 

DR. CORAZON ALMALE L, professor of modern 
languages, was the speaker for the Woman's Club of 
Huntington's April 21 meeting. Her topic was "Philippine 
Cultural Ties to America." 

Women's studies conference 
The Women's Center and the Faculty Women's 

Association will co-sponsor the third annual West 
Virginia Women's Studies Conference on the MU 
campus November 5-6. 

Faculty, staff or students interested in helping to 
organize the conference or interested in submitting 
a paper to be presented at the meeting should con­
tact the Women's Center, 3112. 
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